
	

	

Cst.	Trevor	Mitchell,	Cst.	Dwight	LeBlue,	and	Cst.	Gerald	Minielly	

Prince	Albert	Police	Service	

Valour	Award	

Cst.	Mitchell,	Cst.	LeBlue,	and	Cst.	Minielly	are	members	of	the	Prince	Albert	
Police	Service.	

On	Tuesday,	October	3,	2017,	Cst.	Minielly	discovered	a	fire	at	an	apartment	
complex	at	1440	28th	St.	E.	in	Prince	Albert.	He	notified	dispatch	to	send	the	Fire	
Department,	then	approached	the	burning	complex.	He	entered	the	building	and	
forced	open	the	apartment	doors	that	were	locked,	ensuring	a	rapid	evacuation.	

He	was	joined	by	Cst.	Mitchell	and	Cst.	LeBlue,	who	also	entered	the	burning	
complex,	checking	the	apartments	for	occupants.	

When	the	Fire	Department	arrived,	all	of	the	apartments	that	could	be	checked	
for	occupants	had	been	checked	and	evacuated.	

As	a	result	of	the	responsive	actions	of	Cst.	Minielly,	Cst.	Mitchell,	and	Cst.	LeBlue	
no	casualties	resulted	from	the	fire.	

These	three	Constables	carried	out	a	Distinguished	Act	of	Bravery	risking	their	
lives	in	the	Preservation	of	the	Lives	of	Others.	

The	Saskatchewan	Association	of	Chiefs	of	Police	is	proud	to	present	Cst.	Minielly,	
Cst.	Mitchell,	and	Cst.	LeBlue	with	the	Valour	Award.		


